ST. FRANCOIS COUNTY COMMISSION
MINUTES
MAY 28, 2024

TUESDAY
CALL TO ORDER:

The County Commission met in regular session. Those present were Presiding Commissioner,
Harold Gallaher, Commissioner First District, Kary Buckley. Commissioner Second District, David

Kater was absent. Also, present was Deputy Clerk, Linda Balentine from the County Clerk’s
office.

Others present, Dan Schunks, Bridget Smith, John Gross, Carol Gamble, Jeff Crites, Louie
Seiberlich, Michael Barton, Brad Sparr, Rich Luebcke, Laura Smith, Kyle Smith, Judge Poor,
David Jirik, Nick Jones, Kristina Bone, and Sheriff Dan Bullock.

Commissioner Buckley made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Commissioner Gallaher
seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion passed.

CONSENT AGENDA:

1. Approval of Minutes, May 21, 2024 & Special Meeting Minutes, May 24, 2024
2. Addition of inventory/Hammer Drill/Rd & Bridge
3. Monthly Report/Auditor

TABLED ITEMS: None.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

ST. FRANCOIS COUNTY The SFC Developmentally Disabled would like to
DEVELOPMENTALLY reappoint Mrs. Patricia Burch. Commissioner Buckley
DISABLED made a motion to re-appoint Mrs. Burch to the board.

Commissioner Gallaher seconded the motion. All were in
favor and the motion passed.

REQUEST TO BID Owl Creek Park Superintendent, Michael Sumpter and
GATES/FENCE Hwy Administrator, John Gross, came before the

OWL CREEK & NORTH Commission to request permission to bid two automatic
BARN gates and fencing for Owl Creek and the North Barn. These

are budgeted items in both the Parks Department & Road
and Bridge. Commissioner Buckley made a motion to
approve the request to bid. Commissioner Gallaher
seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion
passed.
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NEXT MEETING:

CORRESPONDENCE:

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

ADJOURNMENT:

ATTEST:

Kevin Englé
County Clerk

St. Francois County, Missousi

Deputy Clerk
St. Francois County, Missouri

The next meeting of the county commission will be held on
Tuesday, June 4, 2024, at 10:00 a.m.

None.

Brad Sparr with Lead Belt Materials wanted to thank the
Commission for the extension of the paperwork needed for
the overlay bid award.

Auditor, Louie Seiberlich, gave a report on the state and
federal grants paying or supplementing salaries for county
employees.

With there being no further business, County Commissioner
Buckley made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Commissioner Gallaher seconded the motion. All were in
favor and the meeting recessed.
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Kary Buckley
Commissioner First District

/ David Kater
Commissioner Second District




